NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL



Head Teacher: Sarah Edwards

Springwater School High Street Starbeck Harrogate HG2 7LW Tel: 01423 883214 School Mobile: 07957279719

email: admin@springwater.n-yorks.sch.uk School Fund Charity Number: 1096974

1st July, 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I wrote yesterday to let you know that I was waiting for a confirmatory PCR test on a member of staff. This has now been returned as negative and therefore the class bubble will be re-opening after lunch today. The class staff are all able to return and have done so this morning. The member of staff concerned continues to self-isolate as a family member has tested positive by PCR.

The situation in the community continues to deteriorate with some staff needing to self-isolate with family members and NHS track and trace notifications coming through on a daily basis. This may mean that the staff who normally work with and support your child will not be here. We are reviewing our procedures and events to ensure we are carefully risk assessing each and this may result in changes in the forthcoming weeks. Please continue to support us as a school community by remaining vigilant on social distancing, hand hygiene and continue with the testing routine for your child and family members – if you have signed up for this. Please also ensure that your child remains away from school should they show any Covid 19 symptoms and that you get a PCR test for them. Guidance on this can be found here.

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/

Yours sincerely

Sarah Edwards

Head teacher















